TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 10TH, 2017 MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their February Town Board Meeting on Friday, February 10th, 2017.  This meeting was originally scheduled to be held on Thursday, Feb. 9th, but due to a snowstorm, the meeting was postponed to the next day.

The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM and asked for a moment of silence for our service personnel over in the Mideast. 

Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – absent




Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: No one addressed the Board.

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Orton reported that the CAC had met last month and is still revitalizing their commission, and added that the new secretary, Wendy Wollerton had started.  The CAC had met with the Planning Board regarding the Bloodstock application and the wildlife in the area.  They would be meeting again next week.  For community events, Mr. Orton stated the following: The Library would be having AARP tax help once a week as well as a computer class on 2/14, a chess club one afternoon a week for grades 3 to 6 and a time management program on Feb. 11th.  The Forever Young Club’s February meetings will be on the 14th and the 21st; and the Grange will be having a Chicken Marsala dinner on Feb. 19th at 2pm.
Councilman D’Agostino stated from the Recreation Commission that Little League signups have started.
Councilwoman Eurich reported that the ZBA meeting had been canceled.

Supervisor Norton stated that notices had been posted regarding the cancellation of the Thursday meeting due to the inclement weather.  He also reported that Assessor Steve Gotovich said that all residents should have their reval documents by next Friday.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to add the following to the agenda: a clarification for William Stanton to be Court Prosecutor and to advertise for a secretary for the Board of Assessment Review.  Brief discussion followed with Mr. D’Agostino asking about the possibility of advertising signs on the Kelly ballfield, and it was suggested that he confer with the Town Attorney.  With these additions noted, the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
OLD BUSINESS:

None
NEW BUSINESS:
1. 2017 BUDGET RESOLUTION  FOR 2016: The following was read by Supervisor Norton: 
2017 BUDGET RESOLUTION for THE 2016 BUDGET

#2A of 2017

GENERAL FUND and HIGHWAY FUND

Motion made by: Supervisor Joseph Norton
Seconded by: Councilman Mark D’Agostino
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2016 Budget line items that will exceed the amount available in certain budget lines, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers to and from the budget lines listed below for the 2016 General Fund and Highway Fund as follows:

INCREASE LINE:         

   AMOUNT       DECREASE LINE:
	00-01-1220-40: Supervisor contractual
	$42.50
	00-01-1220-10: Supervisor salary

	00-01-1420-40: Attorney contractual
	87.50
	00-01-1315-40: Comptroller contractual

	00-01-1620-20: Buildings  contractual
	735.17
	00-01-1620-10: Buildings Salary

	00-01-1620-40: Buildings contractual
	1,110.70
	00-01-1620-10: Buildings salary

	00-06-7140-40: Playgrounds contractual
	29,178.95
	TO BE DISCUSSED LATER

	00-06-7310-45: Haunted House
	184.00
	00-06-7310-10: Youth salaries
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	01-04-5130-43: Machinery-lubricants
	994.89
	01-04-5110-48: Machinery-fuel

	01-04-5130-47: Machinery-supplies
	230.80
	01-04-5130-48: Machinery-fuel


                                               TOTAL:  $ 32,564.51

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton –yes.

Resolution #2A of 2016 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members present and certified this 10th day of February 2017. 

2. APPOINTMENT TO THE BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint Stacey Adams to the vacant position on the Board of Assessment Review.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
3. PRIVATE ROAD RESOLUTION: The following resolution was offered:

RESOLUTION #2B OF 2017

TO NAME A PRIVATE ROAD / COMMON DRIVE

FOR THE ‘911’ PROJECT

Motion made by: Supervisor Joseph Norton

Seconded by: Councilman Ryan Orton

WHEREAS, Dutchess County has implemented the E-911 Emergency Response and Call monitoring for the entire County, and

WHEREAS, THE County of Dutchess has reviewed the road names and addresses in the Town of Stanford to ensure correct recognition and identification of parcels on roads located in the Town of Stanford, and

WHEREAS, the County of Dutchess has requested the Town of Stanford to name private roads in the Town of Stanford for compliance with E-911, to enable E-911 response system to identify parcels, and

WHEREAS, the name assigned below to the private road has been suggested by the residents of said road in the Town, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town of Stanford that this road be known as
   Deer Field Lane          for a private drive off Market Lane, to include the properties of Anthony Pizzella, grid numbers 6668-00-093830, 6668-00-018822 and 6568-00-922793.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford, by naming the road, assumes no responsibility or liability for the construction, maintenance, repair or use of said private road; that said private road named herein is not in any way deemed to have been dedicated or accepted by the Town of Stanford, and that this resolution is made only to provide a means of identifying private roads for emergency response purposes, and

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk forwards a copy of this resolution to the E-911 Coordinator.

ROLL CALL VOTE:
Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – 
yes; Mark D’Agostino - yes; and Ryan Orton – yes .

Resolution #2B of 2017 adopted by the affirmative votes of the four Board members present and certified this 10th day of February 2017.
4. SPECIAL PROSECUTOR: A letter will be sent to the Dutchess County District Attorney to have William Stanton’s appointment approved as Special Prosecutor for vehicle and traffic offenses, code enforcement and violations not handled by the D.A.’s office.  In addition, the Town is hoping to have approval for Mr. Stanton to co-share responsibilities as Attorney for the Town when Karen Hagstrom from Corbally, Gartland and Rappleyea cannot represent the Town due to any conflicts in prior representations.
5. B.A.R. SECRETARY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to advertise for a secretary for the Board of Assessment Review.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.
Town Board Minutes

2/10/17, page 3

6. RECREATION BALLFIELD SIGNS: Mr. D’Agostino stated that Taconic Little League was looking into fundraising ideas of having sponsorship signs put up around the Kelly ballfield, as other towns have done.  This matter will be discussed with the Attorney for the Town so a decision can be made in March.

7. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the January 3rd, 2017 Reorganizational Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

The Minutes of the January 9th Town Board Workshop meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

The Minutes of the January 12th, 2017 Town Board Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
The Supervisor then spoke of his thanks to the Highway guys who have put in a lot of time keeping the roads clear.
With no other business to attend to, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to adjourn the meeting at 6:18 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
______________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

